
 

My report is very short this year, however I would like to thank everyone for suppor7ng Chelmsford 
bridge club throughout the year, whether it has been on Mondays, Tuesdays or Fridays online or face 
to face on the second Friday of each month. 

I would like to welcome June Brown to the commiBee say a big thank you to the commiBee for all 
the hard work they have done during the year making the club run smoothly. I would also like to 
welcome and thank Jill Collier and Jean Maker who have accepted nomina7ons to join the 
commiBee next year. 

As always, another big thank you goes to Audrey for running all the on-line sessions. 

 

Valdie 


